Minutes of Walsall Meeting, 8th October 2014
Present:

Jay Patel – Chair 




Jeff Blankley -Boots


Malkit Singh - Walkers 



Fazal Rahman - AIMp

Steve Hartshorne - Hartshornes


Daljit Sandhu - Morrisons 

 
Devita Dalvair - Boots



Chetan Rai - Boots 



Balraj Chohan – Beacon 



Harj Sadhra - Lloyds

Jas Pannu - Coalpool 



Jyoti Vadukal - Lloyds 

Jan Nicholls - Secretary









Also in attendance: Hema Patel, Jyoti Saini, Paul Gnosill.

Welcome and apologies: Will Willson, Mark Olliver, Jatin Patel.
Minutes and Actions
The Chair ran through the minutes of the last meeting with updates:
Discharge – on the agenda.
Audit – the topic of the audit has been changed, the planned respiratory training will be organized in the spring. 

Contractor payments – despite Hema’s best efforts, advice notes had not contained the promised codes. These have now been circulated to allow contractors to reconcile payments. The code for the Palliative Care service has not been provided as yet.

The CCG is having discussions with NHS-E about using PO. 

The address for submitting claims is on the LPC website. 

The Good Practice Guidelines have been signed by LMC and LPC chairs and circulated.

Hema researched the Adult Safeguarding Policy. SH shared his problems and concerns about the lack of protection for anyone reporting an issue.

There were no declarations of other business.

CCG Update
Hema started, there will be no extension to the closing date (30th September) for sign up to EHC and Supervised Methadone. Some contracts have not been returned.
Needle exchange training: 
Addaction Walsall will be providing a Needle Exchange training evening Tuesday 28th October 2014 for those pharmacists who have been approved to provide this service.  For those pharmacists who have not previously been trained it is mandatory that you attend to complete your accreditation to provide this service as specified in the service level agreement.

Please find attached an event flyer. Please confirm your attendance by contacting Lisa Buckley, Team Leader on 01922 - 646262 by 17th October 2014.
PNA – the draft was published on 1st October. Comments must be received by December 5th.

The PNA can be viewed on this page: http://cms.walsall.gov.uk/index/health_and_social_care/healthwellbeing.htm
Public Health Campaign – ‘flu
Jyoti followed with:

Commissioned service contracts which have yet to be sent to the CCG?? Anti-coag, other services tbc;

LA would like to check disability provision offered by pharmacists/optometrists/dentists;

ACT/respiratory training – Jan/Feb

Chetan requested CCG priorities to ensure pharmacy can best support practices and trends in targeted MURS, NMS.

CDLIN event successful and well attended.

Declaration of competence: http://psnc.org.uk/walsall-lpc/services-and-support/declaration-of-competance/
National templates, allowing pharmacists to log qualifications, recognized locally? Upside – reciprocity across CCG/LA boundaries and can be used as evidence.
Paul Gnosill has presented to LMC on patient access to medical records (medicines and allergies). He explained the background and felt that local GPs needed more information. Access, repeat prescriptions and booking for patients must be available from April 2015.

Are there implications for pharmacy? There are currently 5 pilot sites for summary care record access in pharmacies.

Paul also mentioned a Lexon EPS training evening:

November 13th               
The Mount Hotel, Mount Road, Wolverhampton West Midlands WV6 8HL.
Prior registration is via  www.lexonuk.com/academy
Service Update 
NHS Healthchecks – all providers must have HepB vaccination at their own expense. The course of injections is given over three months, providers must have had at least one dose. The commissioner has requested 4 providers, one from each locality.  

The SLA requires Alan Turell’s sign-off prior to seeking EoIs.

Discharge - Will Willson had presented a paper to the board, feedback was positive but Will had limited time to implement changes. Devita confirmed Rxs are now on FP10s, allowing patients the choice of their regular pharmacy or Boots service. 

‘Flu – registration of premises has closed, 382 pharmacies have joined the pilot. Nearly 900 vaccinations were given in the first four days. 

Cautions: the commissioner requires preferential targeting of vulnerable under 65s;

Not all practices have an nhs.net account, necessitating faxed notifications.  

Jas thanked Jeff, Jay and Jan for the work put in. 

The costs of the work in drawing the pilot together will be shared between the six LPCs. 
Here were no reports from Cluster, LPN or AOB.

The visitors left the meeting.

Date of next meeting: November 12th
Actions 
	Press for access to STAR groups
	Jay/Jan
	
	

	Respiratory event – spring
	Jay/Jan
	
	

	Healthchecks, EoI  
	Jay
	
	

	Payments – Palliative Care code
	Hema
	
	

	Comment on  adult safeguarding policy
	Jan
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


HWB Meetings:
20/10/2014 18:00 - Conference Room

08/12/2014 18:00 -Conference Room

19/01/2015 18:00 -Conference Room

02/03/2015 18:00 -Conference Room

27/04/2015 18:00 -Conference Room
JN
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